

Healthy Living/Health Services Subcommittee Friday, June 7, 2013 - 1:30 p.m. Senate Room A – General Assembly Building

Present: Delegate Robert H. Brink, Subcommittee Co-Chair

Delegate T. Scott Garrett
Delegate Riley E. Ingram
Delegate John M. O'Bannon
Delegate Christopher K. Peace
Delegate Christopher P. Stolle

Senator George L. Barker Senator Linda T. Puller

## Call to Order

Delegate Robert H. Brink, Subcommittee Co-Chair called the meeting to order. Michele L. Chesser gave an overview of the agenda.

## **Presentations**

An update on Hampton University's Proton Therapy Institute was provided to the subcommittee by: Bill Thomas, Associate Vice President for Governmental Relations; Tyvin A. Rich, M.D., Clinical Research; Keith Gregory, MBA, Patient Demographics, Education and Training Initiatives; and Allan Thornton, M.D., International Outreach.

Lisa Specter-Dunaway, President and CEO of CHIP of Virginia (a non-profit organization governed by a Board of Directors) gave a presentation titled *Improving Health Outcomes*, *Reducing Medicaid Costs: Prenatal and Early Childhood Home Visiting*.

Michele Chesser, Ph.D., presented the staff report, *Follow-Up of Study on Cost-Sharing for Specialty Tier Prescription Medications*. Dr. Chesser's overview included a review of JCHC's 2013 legislation (SB 945 and HB 2030) on cost-sharing, a description of the survey being undertaken by the Virginia Alliance for Medication Affordability and Access and an update on federal and other-state legislation.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

The next HL/HS Subcommittee will be held on October 22, 2013 in Senate Room A at 1:00 p.m.

Prepared by: Sylvia A. Reid, Operations Manager

Date: June 20, 2013